## PRESS RELEASE

CONTACT: Mayor's Office

861-5301

08 July, 2015

## WOODBINE TO HOLD PUBLIC HEARING ON HEAD START BUILDING RENOVATIONS

**Woodbine**—Mayor William Pikolycky is pleased to announce that the Borough of Woodbine will hold a Public Hearing on July 16, 2015, at 6:00 p.m., in the Main Meeting Room of the Borough Hall, 501 Washington Avenue, Woodbine, NJ 08270.

The purpose of this hearing is as follows: to explain federal and state guidelines; to review eligible and proposed program activities; to consider proposals for an application under the Small Cities Community Development Block Grant Program; and to receive citizen comments and recommendations.

The Borough of Woodbine is considering the submission of a Public Facilities Application for \$400,000 for renovations to the Head Start Building.

"I urge all citizens to attend this as we move forward to make application for this project which would make necessary upgrades to this building which was constructed in the 1970s," added Mayor Pikolycky.